
Community Council Minutes for Wednesday, Sept. 21, 2022 WXEL 

Welcome by Chris Mikell 

 Pledge by Suzanne Dixon 

Minutes reviewed from 4/20/22Motion to approve: Buck Ekstrom. Second the motion: Annikka Wiggins 

New Member Elections: List of names read. Stefanne Preston and Thomas Jensen were welcomed and 
present. We will nominate a vice chair and welcome more new members next month on Oct. 19th.  

Nomination and voting: Chris Mikell as Chair 22-23  and Suzanne Dixon as Secretary 22-23. Motion to 
accept and approve: Buck Ekstrom and Seconded the motion by Annikka Wiggins. 

Meeting Schedule for the 3rd Wednesday of each month 10/19/22, 11/16/22, 12/14/22, 1/18/23, 
2/15/23, 3/15/23, 4/19/23, and 5/17/23. Motion to Accept and approve: Kat Crockett. Second the 
motion: Buck Ekstrom. 

PTA Update: Thomas Jensen mentioned that Zupas Spirit Night fundraiser was successful. He was not 
sure on Chipotle for October. Walk to school day is on Oct. 5th and the vision screening is set for 10/4/22 
from 9 to 11.A background check for parents has been arranged at Woods Cross Elementary on Oct. 20 
from 8 to noon. Red Ribbon Week and Boo to the Flu finish out the following month.  

Review and Modifications to submitted proposal 2022-2023 Goals. We read the goals, but the budget 
will need to be changed and discussed next month to a more exact allocation amount for the goals. Buck 
motioned to approve and Thomas Jensen seconded the motion. 

There were no items in open discussion other than Mrs. Garner would like tri-fold boards available for 
all students participating in the science fair. The representatives from Community Council who will also 
serve on the Library Committee at WXEL are Stefanne Preston and Annikka Wiggins. (Since Annikka is 
both a parent and a reading tutor, she will not vote on that issue.) 

Principal’s message: Dr. Ekstrom said we are off to a good start to the school year. He wants to build 
teachers up, show appreciation, focus on attendance, and CMI (Comprehensive Math Instruction). Chris 
was supportive in offering what teachers need in their classrooms again this year.  

Adjournment: Buck Ekstrom motioned to adjourn the meeting and Suzanne Dixon Seconded the Motion.  

 

Next Meeting: Wednesday, October 19, 2022 in the library at Woods Cross Elementary. 

 


